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St Erme Neighbourhood  

Development Plan 

2018-2030 

Pre-Submission Consultation 

This document has been produced following the consultations 

and views we have gathered from the community of St Erme 

Parish over the last three years. 

Thank you to those that attended the recent consultation 

events on the 21st & 24th October.  

You still have time to view the St Erme Neighbourhood  

Development Plan Pre-Submission and supporting documents 

on the Parish Council website

(www.stermeparishcouncil.org.uk) and hard copies are  

available at Trispen Post Office & Stores, St Erme Village Hall 

and at the St Erme Community Centre. 

 

Your comments can be forwarded using the comments form 

available at these locations or on-line:  

by e-mail: clerk@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk,  

by post to: the clerk at 1 Forestry House, St Erme TR4 9BW, 

in the Post Box provided at: Trispen Post Office & Stores.  

 

The deadline for responses  

is the  

25th November 2018 

 

It is very important that you all 
have a chance to make your 

views known and participate in 
considering local housing and 
the shape of our community 

over the next few years. 

Thank you for your support 

St Erme Parish Council 
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Contact details: 

Clerk: 

Sally Trethewey 

1 Forestry House  

St Erme 

Truro 

Cornwall 

TR4 9BW 

Tel: 07525130663 

E-mail: 

clerk@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk 

Website: 

www.stermeparishcouncil.org.uk

……………...…….. 

Cornwall Council 
www.cornwall.gov.uk  

Tel: 0300 1234 100 
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     ST ERME PARISH COUNCIL 
WILL BE HOLDING A  

PUBLIC MEETING  
ON  

TUESDAY 20TH NOVEMBER 2018 

AT THE  

ST ERME COMMUNITY CENTRE  

AT 7.30PM 

TO DISCUSS THE FOLLOWING 

PROPOSED PRECEPT  

1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020 

 

HAVE A SAY IN HOW YOUR MONEY IS SPENT 
 

THERE WILL ALSO BE UPDATES ON 

THE ST ERME NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 

 

PLEASE COME ALONG AND HAVE YOUR SAY 
REFRESHMENTS WILL BE AVAILABLE  
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Trees at Trispen Hill 

The trees that where planted a few years ago at Trispen Hill have thrived and are developing 
well.  These trees were planted at the advised distances as there would be several that would 
not take and survive the first few years. This was not the case for us and we only lost a few. 

Following advice we have been told that they required thinning out, which has led to quite a 
few having to be removed and the remaining having their lower branches pruned. 

This work has now taken place and the removed trees were offered to local landowners to  
replant. Cornwall Council had advised us that we could not plant them around the built up  
areas of the village due to their species and size. 

The trees now have  room to develop into mature trees as intended. 

 

         Telephone Kiosk—Trispen Hill 
 

The kiosk is now in the ownership of the  
Parish Council and we would welcome some ideas of what you 

would like to see it used for? 

A book swop/library, information and photos of the history of the  
parish, a local information  

centre!!!        What do you think!!!!! 

Please forward any ideas to the clerk to:  
clerk@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  

First we will need to bring the kiosk back as it should be with some 
much needed repairs and paint. 

We already have a small list of volunteers that would like to be  
involved. If you have some spare time and would like to help please 

contact the clerk. 
 

We now have the materials in place to start the repairs, so hopefully the Kiosk will soon be  
looking good again. 

PUBLIC PRECEPT MEETING 

This years public precept meeting is being held on Tuesday 20th November at the St Erme 
Community Centre at 7.30pm. This is a chance for you to see what YOUR money is being 
spent on. There will be a presentation on the breakdown of the council’s budget and precept 
and how this effects your council tax. 

The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group will give an update on the Neighbourhood Plan 

Refreshments will be available 
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Your Councillors are: 

Cllr Robert Trethewey BEM: (Chairman) 

1 Forestry House, St Erme 

Tel: 07967246201 

E-Mail: r.trethewey@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk 

Cllr Sally Jones:  

67 Polisken Way, St Erme 

Tel: 01872 272352 

E-mail: s.jones@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  

Cllr Phil Hodgkinson 

25 Polisken Way, St Erme 

Tel: 01872 277895 

E-mail: p.hodgkinson@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  

 

Cllr Patricia Couch 

16 Chancery Close, St Erme 

Tel: 07908 957845  

E-Mail: p.couch@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk   

Cllr Colin Pound: (Vice-Chairman) 

40 Polglase Walk, St Erme 

Tel: 01872 275101 

E-mail: c.pound@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk   

Cllr Philip Jones:  
67 Polisken Way, St Erme 
Tel: 01872 272352, 
E-mail: p.jones@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  

 
Cllr Edwin Riggs 
1 Ennis Close, St Erme 
Tel: 07392575275 
E-mail: 

 
Cllr Eathorne-Gibbons  
(Cornwall Councillor) 
27 Lemon Street, Truro, Cornwall TR1 2LS 
Tel: 01872 275007       
E-mail: meathornegibbons@cornwall.gov.uk  

Meetings 
Members of the public are welcome to attend any meetings and are given 15 minutes during  

public participation to discuss any items on the agenda. Meetings are usually held on the first  

Tuesday of the month at the St Erme Community Centre. 

Occasionally there may be extra meetings when required due to planning application deadlines or any 

urgent business that may arise and the venues of meetings may be different, please check on the 

agenda.  

The agendas of all meetings are displayed in the notice boards three clear days before and  

commence at 7.30pm unless otherwise stated.  

 

The next meetings of the council are as follows: 
Tuesday 6th November 2018 

Tuesday 20th November 2018 (Public Precept Meeting) 

Tuesday 4th December 2018 (Please note this meeting will be held in St Erme Village Hall) 

Tuesday 8th January 2019 

Car Parking 

We are regularly notified of inconsiderate parking in the village. 

One of the main concerns is cars being parked on the Emergency Access through Killigrew  

Gardens, this is classed as a footpath and not a road. It is therefore illegal to park at this  

location. Further action will be taken on this issue. Please do not park at this location it is for 

‘Emergency Vehicles’ only. 

Other examples of inconsiderate parking are blocking or parking too close to garages and driveways,  

parking on grass verges or pavements or on junctions. 

Please also remember that inconsiderate parking can also effect the emergency services attending 

incidents which could be life threatening. This could effect any one of us.  

PLEASE THINK BEFORE YOU PARK 
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